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                   Town of Paxton

                Board of Selectmen

            697 Pleasant Street, Paxton, MA 01612

       (508) 754-7638 – phone (508) 797-0966 – fax

                     dparsons@townofpaxton.net
Regular Meeting Minutes
Monday, October 18, 2021
Meeting Location: John Bauer Senior Center 17 West Street, Paxton, MA 01612
Members Present:                    Peter Bogren, Jr., Chairman




 Julia N. Pingitore, Vice Chair





 Kirk R. Huehls, Clerk
Town Administrator:

 Carol L. Riches, Town Administrator


Attendees:
 see Attendee List
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.
AMC request for a road race
· Motion (KH) seconded (JP) to approve the request from Anna Maria College to hold a 5K road race on October 23, 2021.  Unanimous, all in favor. 
· (JP)  Is this the same run that is being advertised for the Girls Basketball?
· Melissa Paulhus, from AMC, verified that yes this is the same race.
Request to transfer Town owned land to Conservation Commission 
· Michael Voorhis and Robert Ferguson from the Conservation Commission along with Colin Novick from the Greater Worcester Land Trust were present to request that a parcel of land located on the Assessors Map 12 lot 28 be put into the care of the Conservation Commission to remain as undevelopable land. 
· Colin Novick stated that this piece of land would be an integral piece in creating an area cooperative between the Town and the Conservation Commission. 
· (KH)  Is the land wet?
· Colin Novick stated that some parts are.
· (PB)  We would need to make sure that there is no access to this area from Wilde Wood.
· Colin Novick replied that there is no access. It is all dense forest.
· (JP)  What would be the potential use for this land?
· Colin Novick stated that the area is deep enough that it would not be used for anything more than hiking. 
· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to approve placing the parcel of land designated on the Assessors Map 12 Lot 28 to the care of the Conservation Commission as open space.  Unanimous, all in favor. 
· (CR)  This is the first step now this will need to go before a Town Meeting.
COVID update

· (JP)
-    We are still experiencing a high level of cases in Paxton
· Central Mass currently has a larger number of cases than the rest of the state. 
· Hospitalizations have come way down.
· We are doing a lot of surveillance testing in Town.
· The younger unvaccinated children are the ones with the higher number of cases.
· The 16 to 19 year old group in Paxton has a very low vaccination rate. Only 38% of the people in this age group are vaccinated.
· CDC has stated that the Moderna vaccine seems to be working the best in reducing cases and deaths.
· (PB)  Is the J&J booster now available?
· Moderna and the J&J are now recommended for the booster.
Update on bylaw pertaining to the Finance Committee

· (PB)  The Town Administrator inquired with Town Counsel about the wording of “officer” in our bylaw. Town Counsel responded that Ad hoc Committees are also off limits to the Finance Committee members.
· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to accept the advice of our Town Counsel in that members of the Finance Committee are not allowed to be members of an Ad hoc committee.   Unanimous, all in favor. 
· (PB)  Questions can be sent at any time to the Finance Committee to get their advice. This just does not allow them to be a standing member.
· Richard Fenton, Finance Committee member, suggested that they could assign a liaison from the Finance Committee that could assist other Town Committees and Boards. 
· (CR)  I would rather see a committee reach out to Finance if they have a question as opposed to setting up liaisons.
· Mark Love, Finance Committee member, suggested that in the future new committees could be called Task force or working group so that it would allow Finance Committee members to join.
· (PB)  I would propose that we make a change to the bylaw at Town Meeting rather than changing the name of the committees to get around things. 
· (CR)  That would be my recommendation, that we clarify the bylaw at Town meeting.
· (JP)  You can have joint committee meetings as well.
· (PB)  We have time to put a bylaw change in place if we decide to.
· Rich Fenton suggested that when new committees are formed that it be specified that a Finance Committee member be put on the new committee as it is with the Capital Improvement Committee.
Discuss charge of the new Business Bylaw Review Committee
· (CR)  The charge of the Business Bylaw Review Committee is to:

· Review the current Zoning Bylaws and suggest revisions to the Planning Board that would provide for prompt and consistent permitting, whilst protecting abutters rights. Revisions will follow the latest version of MGL Chapter 40A. abutters rights.

· (KH)  The Zoning Board of Appeals and the Planning Board need to look at the bylaws on the books to make recommendation.

· (CR) Reference 40A under Mass General Law. The Zoning bylaws need changes. Expand the business area. The special permitting process is what slows things down.

· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to approve the charge as written.  Unanimous, all in favor. 
Easement for 8 Eagle Ln

· The Board signed the easement for 8 Eagle Lane.
Meeting Minutes

· Motion (JP) seconded (KH) to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes from October 18, 2021.  Unanimous, all in favor. 
Town Administrators update

· ARPA

The Committee met again last week and agreed that more outreach was needed to the community. Residents can write to me via email and give suggestions based on the criteria provide by the federal government as to how this money can be utilized most effectively. Information is on the Town’s website under Boards, American Rescue Plan Act Committee. The suggestions can be sent until November 15, 2021. The Committee will then rate the projects and submit to the Board of Selectmen for final approval. 
· Free Cash
Free cash was certified for $689,855. I would like to thank Larissa Kennedy for working hard to get this done. We were able to obtain this amount thought the diligence of the department heads with their budgets and the assistance from CARES.
· Adjourned Meeting at 8:16pm, Unanimous all in favor. (JP) yes, (KH) yes, (PB) yes.
The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, November 1, 2021, at 7:00pm. 
Documents from the Meeting filed in BOS office:
Agenda

Attendance list
Town Administrators update

Meeting minutes
Respectfully submitted,
Donna Graf-Parsons
Executive Assistant
